
Meadows Cemetery Association Meeting Minutes 
May 15, 2021 

 
Fifteen people attended the meeting. 
 
Rev. Charles Sutton opened the meeting with a prayer. 
 
Treasurer’s Report 
 Pam Culton read the Treasurer’s Report for 2020. A motion was made and seconded to 
approve the report. The report was approved by a show of hands. 
 
Old Business 

 The cemetery road was repaved last year 
 The cemetery plot map was updated 
 A discussion was held regarding the need for a new bathroom facility at the cemetery. 

Options presented were: Buying or renting a Johnny on the Spot; a composting 
bathroom with a hand sanitizer; building an outhouse. Handouts of the composting 
bathroom and hand sanitizer were available at the meeting. No decision was made 
regarding preference, but everyone agreed there is definitely a need. 

 
New Business 
 The president suggested the Meadows Cemetery Association Bylaws be amended to 
remove the restriction of an officer having to live in an adjoining county. With the increase in 
technology, this should no longer apply. A motion was made and seconded to accept this 
amendment to Article 10, Section 1, Item 4 of the Bylaws. The motion was approved with a 
show of hands. 
 The following officers were elected: 

 Vice President – A motion was made and seconded to elect James Dudley. The 
motion was approved with a show of hands. 

 Director – Rusty Hamilton volunteered for a director position. This was approved 
with a show of hands. 

 Director – A motion was made and seconded to elect Beth Hamilton as a director. 
The motion was approved with a show of hands. 

 Secretary – A motion was made and seconded to elect Kathy Waller. The motion 
was approved with a show of hands. 

 President – Kevin volunteered to remain as president and suggested the term for 
the elected officers be for two years instead of three to keep in line with the other 
elected positions. A motion was made and seconded to accept this suggestion. 
The motion was approved with a show of hands. 

 
Additional Discussion 
 Suggestions were made to see about the possibility of having a website for the cemetery. 
There is currently a Facebook page, but members would like a website so they can see the 
cemetery information such as minutes and announcements, as well as posting the plot map 
online. They would also like an email group set up if possible. The secretary will research these 
suggestions. 



 
Rev. Charles Sutton closed the meeting with a prayer. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 11:18. 
 
Respectfully submitted by Kathy Waller 
 
 
 
 
 

 


